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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Spokane Summer Meeting 2010)
Office or Committee Name: CAST Representative
 Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Phil Stahlman
Date of Preparation (include year): July 12, 2010
 Activities during the Year:  Bernalyn McGaughey, lead author of a recent CAST Commentary titled "The Endangered Species Act: Its Interface with Agricultural and Natural Ecosystems" spoke on the topic in the Education and Regulatory Section at the 2010 meetings in Hawaii. Attendance was low but there was good discussion.

After a lengthy review process, in June 2010, CAST approved changes to its bylaws that restructure the organization’s format and business model. These changes are designed to provide improved financial stability, create a Code-of-Ethics for all members of the staff and Board of Directors, and forms a new autonomous Board of Trustees comprised of elite industry and academic leaders to solicit, evaluate, and prioritize major scientific projects and assist with fund raising. Other changes previously reported to the WSWS Board include: (1) elimination of the face-to-face Spring Board of Directors meeting and conducting business periodically throughout the year via audio/video conference calls and email; (2) proposals for major publications must include external funding source(s); and (3) a new schedule of society/industry membership dues that increased WSWS annual membership from $750 to $1,500. Additionally, CAST no longer covers any travel expense for a society’s representative to attend Board of Directors meetings.  Travel costs are the responsibility of the individual or the society they represent.
Among forthcoming publications that should interest weed scientists include a commentary with the proposed title “Convergence of Conservation Tillage and Weed Resistance: Solutions for Sustainable Agriculture and Resource Conservation”. I serve as the liaison between the authors and CAST for this publication. Suggestions for a “sexier” title are welcomed. Other publications under consideration include titles such as “Land Management Impact on Stream Water Quality”, Green Chemistry Bio-Feedstocks: The Next Challenge for U.S. Agriculture”, “Breeding Crops for Tolerance to Drought”, and “Revisiting the Future of Bioenergy”. 

Recommendations for Board Action:
Discuss whether the position of CAST Representative should be appointed or elected by the membership.  
Budget Needs:  Reasonable travel costs to annual Board Meeting upon request with appropriate receipt.
Suggestions for the Future:  Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  Make appropriate changes if the CAST Representative is changed to an elected position. 
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Phil Stahlman
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